MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

MEETING WEDNESDAY 14TH MARCH 2018
AT THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICES WESTGATE-ON-SEA

Present: Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Joanna Cornford, Cllr Matt Scott, Cllr 
                   Martyn Pennington, Ray Taylor, David Morrish and Katie 
                   Tillings.

Apologies: Cllr Pauline O Connor, Cllr Carol Messenger and Cllr Sam   
                       Bambridge.

_______________________________________________________________________________

Actions from the Meeting: 


Action: Cllr Matt Scott to make contact with a representative from      
                Westgate youth Club and organise an evening to take a small survey to the group (Cllr Cornford to finalise the survey).
Action: Gill Grey to Contact TDC with Reference to Section 106 monies at Westcliff House
Action: Ray Taylor to Publish Steering Group Minutes in Record 
                Magazine.
Action: Katie Tillings to look up Holiday accommodation available in  
                Westgate.
Action: Cllr Martyn Pennington to put together planning policies regarding the sea front with Dave Morrish
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford & Ray Taylor to continue with looking 
                Into the heritage of Westgate- working with Mat White to produce a heritage map.
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to complete the introduction of the NP, changing the layout & adding more pictures.
Action: Mathew White to look into Millwood Homes to see the style 
                and numbers of houses they build.
Action: David Morrish to report back on the Infrastructure Plan and to continue to communicate with CAAG on their input. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to continue to communicate with the Mr Lindsey Frost (NP consultant) and to arrange and chair the first informal meeting with Millwood Homes.
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2. Minutes from the 15th February: Approved


3. Update of Actions from last month:


Update: Cllr Hannah Scott has made some enquiries into affordable housing and hopes that we can allocate affordables (30% of the allocation) to local people through the housing associations. If we can’t then there seems little point in the housing.

Action: Cllr Hannah Scott & Gill Grey to work on environment scope with the planning consultant. 

Action: Mathew White contacted Moat homes who suggested that some developments are built as a consortiums, especially if the plots are too big for just one builder.  Ray Taylor suggested that more people involved would make it more complicated as a consortium and that Westgate just has one landowner which was quite straightforward. Cllr Joanna Cornford asked the question as to whether this would affect the development & Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that if one large developer took the site then we could be at risk it being sold off to London Boroughs. It would better if smaller builders took it on. 

Action: Cllr Pauline O’Connor is still working on Statistics.

Action: Ray Taylor published the minutes as suggested

Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford & Ray further to looking into Westgate’s covenants found it was a very difficult procedure. It was decided that they may not be relevant any longer either.

Action: Cllr Matt Scott is still trying to organize a group visit with the Westgate youth group, Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that Cllr Matt could take a small Survey with him and ask the group to do a questionnaire about Westgate.

Action: Cllr Carol Messenger has looked into the housing list for Westgate and there are 95 people on the housing waiting list. 

Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford explained that she approached the schools to ask them to complete an activity sheet but she didn’t receive a positive reception. It may be a time issue.


4. Feedback from NP consultants visits: Cllr Hannah Scott started the meeting with a brief overview from the meeting with the NP consultant, Mr Lindsey Frost and explained that he would give us excellent advice and direction for the NP process. He will be returning on the 10th April at the Town Council Offices at 6 pm with his report on what we have done so far and the actions for the future. 


5. Feedback from meeting with TDC: 
Cllr Hannah Scott explained that a planning officer from TDC (Jo Wadley) met with herself, Mat White and Lindsey Frost and made it clear that the allocations ST1 and ST2 were not being removed from the Local Plan and they in fact could possible get bigger.

6. Meeting with Millwood Homes
The Town Clerk received correspondence from Millwood Homes and they have asked to meet. Monday 26th March would be good – time to be arranged. David Morrish added that it was a positive move to sit down with the developers and to hold an informal meeting to discuss everything. Cllr Scott explained that Millwood Homes would need to know that a lot of residents in Westgate still do not want the agricultural land built on at all and Millwood Homes would be given a copy of the results from the community survey.


6. Timescale on writing the neighbourhood plan: 
It was discussed that the Draft Plan would be complete by the end of the summer and ready for TDC to approve in October.
Ray Taylor suggested that on the 23rd June the Residents Association held their annual dinner, which will be their 60th year, so we could show the draft plan at this event. 



7. Sections of the NP that still need to be completed
Mathew White to introduce a large map split into 3 layers: the second and third layer to pinpoint the historic buildings and green space areas specifically.
CAAGs input and conservation policys.
Cllr Joanna Cornford suggested a detailed conservation map be added including community bases/assets.
All the Westgate neighbourhood plan policies and community action points need to be added, following on from the community survey.


AOB:
Westcliff House was also discussed. David Morrish explained that 2 tranches of £80,000 are to be given as Section 106 money for affordable homes. David Morrish asked if this money could be allocated towards the new housing development for Westgate to build affordable homes.
David Morrish added that he has a meeting with the CPRE in Kent to discuss reservoir and drought.
Discussion about Section 106 and Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) also took place. 

Actions are presented at the beginning of these minutes.



Next Meeting: 

Tuesday 10th April 6 pm. Neighbourhood Plan Consultants feedback.




